
Rehoboth K-8 Withdrawal Study Committee Meeting Minutes
Date of Meeting:  17 may 2022


Meeting Location:  Francis Farm, Arcade Bldg.

Members of Committee:



In Attendance:
Mike McBride (MM) (Chair)



Present

Jay Crandall (JC) (Vice Chair)


Present

Tim Maynard (TM) (Secretary)


Present

Sue Ohsberg (SO)




Absent

Kelly Doran (KD)




Absent

Official Observers:




None

Old Business:
Jay Crandall moved to approve the minutes of the meeting of 6 May 2022.  The motion was seconded by Tim Maynard and was approved unanimously.

Mike indicated that, now that we have a web presence on the town web site, he will be posting the meeting agenda directly himself.  He has a meeting today with Deb Arruda to discuss various issues.

New Business:
The committee continued with the development of answers to the list of questions that were “mined” from social media.

6.  According to Sue McBride (Rehoboth Finance Committee), last year’s school committee budget amounted to about $62,000.  The current year budget for the school committee is $6,500 and it is broken up as:  $1,000 for travel, $1,500 (undetermined), $4,500 for workshops (may be Mass. Association of School Committee Members).  There are 10 members on the school committee and this would average about $50 per member for workshops.  Also, there is $7500 being budgeted for clerical assistance to the school committee.  Mike indicated that he would check with Aaron Morse (Chair, D-R School Committee for verification).  It was felt that we should be able to represent an average for school committee costs however, we should also acknowledge that there could be unanticipated costs associated with state (DESE) requirements.

7.  Mike will check with Kelly on using her answer to #7 as it is currently written or if there are any changes that should be considered.

8.  It was felt that we could use the answer to #8 as written with the addition of an acknowledgement that there would be an additional approximate $60,000 to establish internet access for K-8 schools.  A new fiber line would have to be run from the town hall down routes 118 and 44 to the schools.  This would also include some interface equipment.  Given our present outlay for internet expenses a worst case scenario would be approximate zero expense and a best case scenario would be a 5% to 10% savings.

9.  This question involved the issue of problems in going from one to two districts and the transition of students from grade 8 to high school.  Some additional research has to be done on this.  We will check with the Berkley town administrator on how it works for them since they are already doing this.

10.  Relative to the issues of the Pre-K programs, the pre-K at the high school would not change.  The regular pre-K at Palmer River Elementary School should not change.  In both these cases, the programs are funded by fees paid by the parents of the pre-K students.  In the case of the SPED pre-K at Palmer River, there is currently about $56,700 in the budget.  This money is supposed to follow the student and therefore there should be no change.

11.  Number 11 will be eliminated since it was answered in number 7.

12.  In the case of number 12, the answer that has been formulated appears to be alright as is except the date of “September of ‘25” may be a typographic error and it should be changed to “September of ‘24”.

Jay discussed the matter of the “informational meetings” that we want to hold.  It was felt that we should schedule meetings for the third week in June and the third week in July.  Mike will reserve two dates at Francis Farm.

Motion:



Presented By:

2nd:


Vote:
Move to adjourn


Tim Maynard

Mike McBride

passed unanimously

(at 12:15 pm)
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